

Ministry Update

Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc.

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 (301) 373-0214, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi

September 2, 2020

ON THE ROAD AGAIN!?



As I write this newsletter, we are in the midst of our third week of meetings in a row. After having our last two summer meetings cancel,

we were able to start our Fall schedule without further interruption. Our first meeting was in a church in Indiana that has a large Christian school. We not only preached nightly revival / evangelistic meetings, but also ministered in chapel at the school each morning. There were many visitors brought to the meetings. When we gave away the three chalk drawings to those who brought the most guests, the person in first place had brought over thirty and the other two winners each had guest numbers in the "teens." Souls came to Christ nearly every day during this week. Praise the Lord!

Our second meeting was shortened due to Covid conditions, but was not cancelled. There was a good attendance, and on the last night a young couple made a profession of faith in Christ! We also had the opportunity to minister at a pastor's fellowship the church hosted on our last day there.

This week, we are beginning the first of several weeks in Michigan. The pastor here is a second cousin twice removed from Cheryl. We met years ago when they attended our meetings at another nearby church. This church is small, and virus fears are still keeping some away, but the fellowship is sweet, and we praise God for some good decisions among the believers!

We have had one cancellation in our October schedule and may have another at the end of September. We are at least seven hours from our home base, so please pray that God will show us where we are supposed to be during the cancelled dates.



Words cannot express our deep appreciation for those of you who have been kind enough not only to pray for us at this time, but also to share financially with

us. It has been amazing to see the routes God's provision has taken. Some churches that have had to cancel meetings have sent love offerings. Two missionary families have sent donations.

A church we have never heard of before sent a check saying that the Lord had led them to send an offering. Then there is the nurse who who has forwarded more than one of her Coronavirus hazard pay bonuses to us. May God bless these and all the others I have not mentioned for your thoughfulness! While others will remember the upheaval and uncertainty of this year, we will remember God's grace and your generosity!

ITINERARY

(Subject to change at any time)

Sept. 6-9 – (S-W) – Grace Baptist Church, Birmingham, MI

Sept. 13-18 – Allen Baptist Church, Allen, MI

Sept. 20-25 – Willis Baptist Church, Willis, MI? (Possible Cancellation)

Sept. 27-Oct. 2 – Community Baptist Church, Croswell, MI

Oct. 4-9 - OFF

Oct. 11-16 - CANCELLED / OPEN

Oct. 18-22 – (S-TH) – Victory Baptist Church, Fairmont, WV Oct. 25-28 – (S-W)– Southpointe Baptist Church, Anderson, SC

OPEN DATES

<u>2020</u>

Sept. 20-25 – MI

Oct. 11-16 - MI, OH, Western PA, Northern, WV

<u>2021</u>

Mar. 7-12 – TX

Aug. 15-20 - CA

Aug. 29-Sept. 3 – CA, NV, ID, UT

Sept. 5-10 - CA, NV, ID, UT

Be sure to check our web site for itinerary updates, cancellations, and other open dates.

PLEASE PRAY FOR:

- Defeat of the Corona virus
- An uninterrupted meeting schedule
- Continued good health
- More souls saved in our services.

Come and see us when we are in your area!

Yours for Souls,

Barry and Cheryl Webb